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Director of Railway Safety OFFICE OF RAIL AND ROAD
Railway Safety Directorate

15 March 2016

Mark Carne
Network Rail

1 Eversholt Street
London.

NW1 2DN

Dear Mark,

RAILWAY SAFETY REGULATIONS 1999 EXEMPTION DECISION - TRAIN
PROTECTION ARRANGEMENTS FOR THE RUNNING OF CROSSRAIL TRAINS
BETWEEN PADDINGTON STATION AND HEATHROW TUNNEL JUNCTION

| write to advise you of the Office of Rail and Road’s (ORR’s) decision to grant an
exemption with conditions under the Railway Safety Regulations 1999 (RSR 99) to allow
the running of Crossrail trains with alternative train protection arrangements between
Paddington and Heathrow Tunnel Junction for a defined period.

On 26 August 2015, Network Rail Infrastructure Ltd in association with Crossrail Limited
and MTR Corporation (Crossrail) Limited made an application for an exemption from the
requirement under regulation 3 of RSR 99 that both a train and the railway infrastructure
should comply with the statutory defined train protection system. The exemption would
apply to the running of Class 345 Crossrail passenger trains on the route between
Paddington Station and Heathrow Tunnel Junction and would be for a limited period from
20 May 2018 until 31 December 2019 as a fall-back option if the European Train Control
System (ETCS) for train protection arrangements cannot be installed and in service within
this timeframe. The alternative train protection system, for which this exemption was
sought, would provide enhanced deployment of the Train Protection Warning System
(TPWS), that is equipment would be fitted in more locations than prescribed by RSR99.

Following a public consultation between 2 September 2015 and 27 October 2015, | wrote
to you on 10 December 2015 indicating that this exemption should in principle be granted
but would be subject to proportionate and appropriate conditions. This letter explains the
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